
Sign up for updates 
Subscribe for email and SMS updates 
at metrotunnel.vic.gov.au/subscribe

Works 
notice
Footpath closures
Flinders Street and Swanston Street
May 2025

The Flinders Street northern footpath will close from 12 to 23 May for gantry 
modification works, and the Swanston Street western footpath will close from 12 to 31 
May for gantry modification and paving works.

When we’ll be working
Flinders Street

	– 12 to 23 May 2025.

Swanston Street
	– 12 to 31 May 2025.

For both closures
	– 7am to 2:30am on 

weekdays
	– 7am to 3pm on Saturdays
	– The footpath closures will 

be in place 24 hours a day.
The timing of work may change 
depending on weather.

Flinders Street
What we'll be doing

	– Removing the current overhead 
pedestrian gantry at the Flinders 
Street northern footpath 

	– Installing a new pedestrian gantry 
in the same location 

	– Completing some minor 
mechanical, electrical and 
plumbing works.

What to be aware of
	– The Flinders Street northern 

footpath will be closed 24 hours a 
day during these works, between 
Dangerfield and Flora Indian (refer 
to map) 

	– A pedestrian detour will be in place 
via the Flinders Street southern 
footpath.

Swanston Street 
What we'll be doing

	– Removing the existing concrete 
driveway into the Flinders Quarter 
site 

	– Reinstating that section of the 
Swanston Street footpath with 
new bluestone paving 

	– Installing an additional section of 
the overhead pedestrian gantry, 
light pole installation and exhaust 
duct installation.

What to be aware of
	– The Swanston Street western 

footpath will be closed 24 hours a 
day during these works, between 
Young & Jackson and the Nicholas 
Building (refer to map)  

	– A pedestrian detour will be in place 
via the Swanston Street eastern 
footpath.

Flinders Street and Swanston 
Street
For both closures

	– The footpath closures are directly 
adjacent to the Flinders Quarter 
site 

	– Access to all local buildings and 
businesses will be maintained at 
all times 

	– Traffic controls will be in place to 
manage the closures 

	– These works are expected to 
generate medium periods of noise 
with intermittent periods of high-
level noise.

We appreciate your patience while we 
undertake these works. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please 
contact the Metro Tunnel Project 
information line on 1800 105 105. 

Further information on Town Hall 
Station works can be found at 
metrotunnel.vic.gov.au
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Find out more

metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

 For languages other than English
 please call (03) 9209 0147

Please contact us if you would like this information in an accessible format. If you
need assistance due to a hearing or speech impairment, visit relayservice.gov.au

1800 105 105 (call anytime)
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Work sites

Road closure (long-term)

Lane closure (left hand turns only)

Footpath closure (12 to 23 May)

Footpath closure (12 to 31 May)

Tram stop

Pedestrian access

Vehicle access

C
YP

-C
S0

0
18

8

C
YP

-W
N0

08
80

Indicative only


